
 

           
              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

              

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Thursday, 9th December, 2021 (Term 4, Week 9)    

 

 
IMPORTANT DATES 

 

DECEMBER 

Thu 9th  Thanksgiving Mass 9.30am 

 Subway lunches 

 Term 4 concludes 3pm 

Fri 10th  Pupil Free Day 

 

JANUARY 2022 

Mon 24th 12-5pm Book Collection & Uniform Sales    

 (A-L Families) 

Tue 25th  8am-1pm Book Collection & Uniform Sales  

 (M-Z Families) 

Mon 31st Term 1 commences 

 

Parish Weekend Mass Times 

St. Francis of Assisi, Moonta 

Sunday 8.30am 

 

Sacred Heart, Kadina 

Saturday 8.30am 

Saturday 6.00pm 

Sunday 10.00am 

 

 
In the spirit of reconciliation, we acknowledge 
Nharangga Country and Australia’s First Peoples as 
traditional custodians of this land. We pay our 
respects to Elders past, present and future. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
Dear Parents, Carers and Friends of SMMS, 
 

The time of Advent offers us an invitation to 

change our lives. It is up to us whether we accept 

this invitation and really do make changes.  

Let’s open our hearts to allow the baby Jesus to make 

a difference in our lives 

 and therefore the lives of others. 
 

 
We have been blessed to have a week of celebrating all that is good. 

One of our core school values is to “celebrate success” and that is 

what we have been doing well. All of our success comes from our God-

given gifts and so we use them well and celebrate them well. 

This has been an amazing few weeks:  

We have enjoyed the Year 6 and 7 Graduation Dinners, Graduation 

ceremonies, morning teas in the staff room, and today our whole 

school End Of Year Mass.  

Students have celebrated their year’s learning with excursions, 

camps, class parties, cooking and craft, final class buddy visits; 

students have visited with their classmates and teacher for next year. 

 

 

 

St Mary MacKillop School 

NEWSLETTER 

_____________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

10 Bagot Street (PO Box 16), WALLAROO  SA  5556 

P: (08) 8823 2549   F: (08) 8823 2561 

E: info@stmm.catholic.edu.au  W:  www.stmm.catholic.edu.au 
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FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

God of all goodness, 

as they leave behind what has become familiar to them, 

bless these graduates of St Mary MacKillop School as they navigate their way 

through life. 

Bestow the grace of courage and strength of the Holy Spirit upon them. 

Guide them through the challenges, uncertainties, changes and successes ahead 

of them. 

May they always be a blessing to their families, their friends and their 

communities. 

We ask this through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

 

GRADUATING STUDENTS 

 

 
Year 7 students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Year 6 students 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

ROWAN RAMSEY COMMUNITY AWARD 

We presented this School Community Service award, donated by Mr Rowan Ramsey. The School Board discern and put forward 

the name of the nominated person to Mr Ramsey. The community award is presented each year to a member of our community 

who gives generously of their time, talents and resources for the benefit of our community and most importantly for the benefit 

of our students. 

 

The recipient this year is Taryna Wilson.  

Tarnya has been a parent at our school for 6 years and in this time has always been willing to help out with any class activities 

and excursions. Tarnya coordinated the school lunches for several years, and put a lot of time and effort into improving the 

menu and making sure there are many healthy and delicious options on the menu. Tarnya has helped out with whole school 

and classroom activities generously. 

Congratulations and thank you, Taryna. 
 

                                                                                                         
                                                  Tarnya Wilson                              Hudson & Asha Wilson & Karen Miers (Chair of School Board) 

     

YEAR 7 STUDENT AWARDS 

Congratulations to our end of year award winners: 

 

Riley Miller  Citizenship Award (Donated by Fraser Ellis-presented by Paul Thomas) 

Ayden Giles  Academic Award (Donated by Copper Coast Council-Presented by Rosalyn Talbot) 

Lilly Dunstan St Mary MacKillop School Spirit Award (Donated by Leading Edge Jewellers Kadina-Presented by Fr 

Matthew Newman) 

                
     Paul Thomas & Riley Miller                             Rosalyn Talbot & Ayden Giles          Fr Matthew Newman & Lilly Dunstan 

 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

YEAR 6 STUDENT AWARDS 

Congratulations to our end of year award winners: 

 

Chelsea Crawford  Citizenship Award (Donated by Fraser Ellis-presented by Fr Matthew Newman) 

Mia Dunstan  Academic Award (Donated by Copper Coast Council-Presented by Margaret Pope) 

Mia Dunstan St Mary MacKillop School Spirit Award (Donated by Leading Edge Jewellers Kadina-Presented by Fr 

Matthew Newman) 

           
Chelsea Crawford & Fr Matthew                    Mia Dunstan & Margaret Pope          Mia Dunstan & Fr Matthew Newman  

   Newman   

 

HOUSE POINTS SHIELD 

Throughout the whole school year, students may earn points for their House. Students may receive House Points for going 

above and beyond what is usually expected in their application to their learning, effort and attitude in their learning, showing 

care for the environment that God has created for us, showing leadership, caring for others, showing respect and making the 

most of the opportunities offered to them. 

 

House points accumulated over this year resulted in: 

 3rd place Woods  

 2nd place Tappeiner  

 1st MacKillop  

 
MacKillop captains Riley Phelan, Mitchell Miller, Mia Frost and Chelsea Crawford received the House Points Shield on behalf of 

their team. 

MacKillop House students received a special congratulations treat today. 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

FAREWELL TO STAFF 

We farewell the following staff: 

 

             

 
 

THANK YOU FOR OUR YEAR 

Thank you to: 

School Board and P & F 
Support and Teaching Staff –  

Students and families 
The many community supporters of our school 

Fr Matthew our Parish Priest 
Thank you all for your amazing hard work and commitment to our student’s wellbeing and learning 

 

Hayley Combe has been with us for two years teaching in our Reception and 

Reception/Year 1 class. Hayley has provided a caring and welcoming classroom 

environment for her students where excellent learning opportunities have been 

provided. The students have thrived in her care and parents and students alike have 

a deep respect and love for Hayley. 

Thank you Hayley, for your contribution to our school, we wish you all the very best 

for the future.  

Charlotte McCann has been with us this year as a Reception/Year 1 teacher. 

Charlotte’s love for pets is well known and shared by her students, unfortunately 

Charlotte did not quite get to have a pet dog for her classroom, maybe at her next 

school. Charlotte has provided a nurturing learning environment for the students in 

her care, you have helped them greatly in their learning journey and you will be 

remembered with love.  

Best wishes for the future Charlotte.  

Paula Northeast has been a much loved and respected staff member here since 2006 

when she commenced here as the first OSHC Director and established our OSHC 

service. Paula has worked with students, staff and families for 16 years, in that time 

she helped numerous students to feel welcomed, cared for and successful with their 

learning. Paula ran Funastics, What’s The Buzz, she drove the bus, she helped out in 

classrooms and in the office, she has most recently helped with setting up our new 7-

9 building. There is nothing Paula can’t do and we will miss her greatly, however we 

do wish her all the very best for the future. Best wishes, Paula 



FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

I would like to take this opportunity so say thank you to all of you for your positive support throughout this year. Positive 

support helps our school to thrive and grow. Any year is exciting and challenging and it has been wonderful to enjoy this 

together.  

In this time of Advent when we are preparing for the birth of Jesus, let us focus on what we have to be grateful for in the year 

behind us and look forward full of hope. I wish you all a very blessed Christmas filled with the love and the hope of Jesus, and 

a very relaxing and enjoyable holiday break. 

Michelle Miller 

Principal 

michelle.miller@stmm.catholic.edu.au 

 

Year 4/5 Vinnies Christmas Appeal 

The Year 4/5 Class raised $70 for the Vinnies Christmas Appeal during Week 8. Items were purchased for the hampers. 

  

R/1 McCann Christmas Cooking 

R/1 McCann class enjoyed cooking Christmas biscuits yesterday. They looked and tasted delicious! Thank you to our parent 

helpers Emily, Gemma, Jen and Taya for assisting. 
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            The Vine 

Today, we bring closure to the school year as a connected, prayerful community with our special whole school Thanksgiving 

celebrated with Fr. Matthew. It will truly be a whole school spiritual “heart and mind” experience as we give thanks for the 

grace and blessings of our 2021 experiences, especially giving thanks for our students, staff and families. Many deeply symbolic 

rituals concerning our community relationships, beliefs and actions are an important part of our Whole School Thanksgiving 

Mass. 

Once again, our graduates will be celebrated. At this year’s Opening School Mass, each group that makes up our school 

community was presented with a lighted candle representing the light of Christ in every space and action of St Mary MacKillop 

School. At the Mass of Thanksgiving, the opposite takes place. Each candle will be publicly extinguished for 2021. Of special 

note will be the commitment to Leadership and Stewardship for 2022 proclaimed by representatives of our 2022 Middle School 

Year 7 and 8 students and year 6 students. They will make a commitment to uphold expected leadership values and qualities 

within the student community.  

CREATING ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS CONNECTIONS  

In all classrooms, and in the Reflection Spaces at the entrances to our school, the Nativity 

scene is the central focus, in addition to the Advent Wreath. In the MPLA the scene 

characters represent Mary and Joseph, shepherds, a village girl with water for Mary, 

assorted sheep and cattle and both an empty manger waiting for the birth of Jesus.  The 

manger is really the feed box for the 

animals seeking shelter.  

The Three Wise Men, also known as the 

Three Kings and astrologers from lands 

to the East of Israel, have been 

travelling around the nooks and 

crannies of our school passageways, and even the library, following the 

Eastern Star to the stable. They arrive this week at the stable for a visit to the 

special new baby – Jesus – who is also now lying in the manger!  

However, the story of the birth of Jesus more than 2000 years ago would be like any other cute baby story if it were not for 

the fact that the scene in the stable is directly linked to the cross of Jesus. It marks the entry of God right into the heart of the 

human condition through Jesus. God comes to be one of us – in the person of Jesus. The birth of this small baby changed the 

world and brought with it the message of love, compassion, justice and forgiveness which is indeed still deeply meaningful 

today. It is through this message that Jesus opens up for us the presence of God in our daily lives. 

 Christmas is such a bright celebration, full of hope for a grace-filled future! 

SOCIAL JUSTICE IN ADVENT  

THANK YOU to all our families for the overwhelming and generous response 

to our Vinnies Special Christmas Appeal. It is our major Social Justice Action 

in Advent. A very special thank you is offered to the Year 4/5 and Year 6/7 

classes who undertook special activities to raise money for Vinnies. The Year 

6/7 Market Day raised more than $750 and Year 4/5 were able to buy so many 

special Christmas foods and celebration products through their “ice-cream” 

fundraising day.  

Thank you to our community for the wonderful support of our local Vinnies 

group which is continuously helping local people. Quite often this need is 

hidden but these gifts at this time thinking about others, giving and fun can 

http://www.vinnies.org.au/home


            The Vine 

bring a sense of hope and a knowledge that someone cares. All 

donations were presented to representatives of the St Vincent de 

Paul Conference of Wallaroo, Moonta and Kadina at Monday 

morning Notices.  

One of the representatives said, in conversation on Monday, that 

the contributions given to Vinnies by the St Mary MacKillop School 

community over many years has, in reality, changed the experience 

of Christmas for the local people being supported by Vinnies. Not 

only that but the support of St Mary MacKillop School has even 

changed Christmas for the Vinnies volunteers. They have been able 

to do so much more with the reliability of our social action, for which 

they are all most grateful. 

**PARISH MASS TIMES FOR CHRISTMAS ** 

Christmas Mass times for St Mary MacKillop Parish of the Copper Coast are as follows: 

24th Dec (Friday) Christmas Vigil Mass 6pm Kadina (Children are invited to dress as any character from the Nativity story. 

There will be a special focus on children and their connection with Christmas Mass) 

24th Dec (Friday) Christmas Vigil Mass 9pm Port Broughton 

25th Dec (Saturday) Christmas Day Mass 8:30am Moonta 

25th Dec (Saturday) Christmas Day Mass 10:30am Kadina  

 

Sunday 26th December The Holy Family of Jesus, Mary and Joseph. 

8:30am Moonta. 

10:00am Kadina 

12 Noon Port Broughton 

Saturday 1st January 2022 Solemnity of Mary Mother of God. 

10am Mass Kadina 

Sunday 2nd January The Epiphany of the Lord. 

Sat 7pm Vigil Mass Kadina 

Sun 8:30am Moonta 

Sun 10:00am Kadina 

 

CHAPLAINCY  

The role of Pastoral Care Support, for our school community, in particular our students and families, has been a very busy one 

during 2021. It is a strong presence in our community. relationships are crucial to the mental health and wellbeing of all 

individuals, whether students, staff or families. The disruption, through incredible restrictions to our personal freedoms, and 

to our own personal mental health and wellbeing has been particularly challenging. There seems to be a growing negativity 

and a celebration of divisions in society. Maintaining a positive perspective can be extremely wearing and lead to self-doubt.  

The Chaplaincy role is supported by funding from the Federal Government which is distributed through the State Government. 

Students are increasingly seeking a listening ear and support for solving their own challenges. Awareness of the need to be in 

charge of one’s own destiny is growing generally for our student body, as they independently seek more support for this. 

Informal and formal conversations have been very beneficial for building a personal sense of self and positive connections with 

others.   

“Breakfast Bites” has usually happened on the oval, Wednesday mornings before school. At this time, everyone is invited to 

have a piece of toast or fruit or a bowl of Weetbix or Nutri-Grain. In the past, some items were donated to help us keep this 

gift to our students in place. “Breakfast Bites” was attempted again this year after the COVID-19 disruption last year. However, 

it only lasted in a modified form for a short while. We hope that “Breakfast Bites” will return next year!  



            The Vine 

I would like to take this opportunity to thank everyone who has contributed to the growing of God’s grace 

and presence within the community of St Mary MacKillop School in 2021, through relationships and action 

with each other. We have truly tried to visibly and actively keep alive our 2021 theme, Hospitality of the 

Open Heart - Come and Stay! 

In particular I would like to thank our Parish Priest, Fr Matthew Newman, our Principal Ms Michelle 

Miller, our supportive staff, the commitment and connection of the families and friends of our school, 

and especially, the wonderful students of our school. 

This is my last “Vine”! After many, many years I am leaving the particular role of APRIM. I thank everyone 

for the support and relationships which have grown over many years, and which have contributed to 

the wonderful growth of the spirituality and culture of our school community. 

 

Merry Christmas! May the gift of the Christ Child bless this Christmas, our families with hope, joy and love as we remember 

and celebrate the birth of Jesus.  

Enjoy the time and space of this long holiday break and may it renew you and 

energise you ready for all the experiences to come in 2022! 

 
 
Bernie Thomson 

APRIM and Pastoral Care Support  

 

Year 2 Nativity Play 

Last Friday, the Year 2 students thoroughly enjoyed presenting the annual Nativity play to their parents and the R-7 students 

today. We think they helped all in our school community remember the events of the very first Christmas and to remember 

that Jesus is the reason for the season! 

 



Year 2 and 3 Camp 

Year 2 and 3 students had a ball at their camp at Pt Hughes in Week 7, The children were very excited and had lots of fantastic 

fun. The overnight camp was such a great experience for the children in developing their independence and confidence in 

being away from home. Well done to all of the students for taking this big step and doing it so well too. The cooler weather did 

not deter them from enjoying all of their planned activities with highlights being their Talent Show, Night Walk, visit to the 

beach and visit to Splash Town.  

 

 

 

 



End of Year Raffle Winners 

On Monday, all families were entered into our End of Year Raffle with prizes donated by the P & F. Congratulations to the lucky 

winners: Adelaide, Eva and Dishi. 

 

Hot Shots Tennis 
  

On Wednesday, 24th November, SMMS took part in a Hot Shots Tennis carnival. The carnival was for year 3-7 students from 

different schools competing in tennis. It took place at the Copper Coast Sport and Leisure Centre tennis courts. At the carnival, 

St Mary Mackillop school students broke up into groups and played tennis against different schools. Students played two 

rounds every rotation and there were four games. In the end we all had good fun and learnt many good skills. 

  

   



OSHC & Vacation Care News  
 

Updated Medical Information 

If your child has a medical condition, please read the following. 

For all children who attend our OSHC who have a medical condition, are required to have updated medical information around 

their condition every 12months. This includes having a medical management plan that is updated every 12months and signed  

by a medical professional, updated Action Plans from ASCIA as well as any further information that can help with the child’s 

medical condition. 

Form were sent home in mid-October. If you require another form or have any questions, please speak with Lisa. 

If your child is booked into OSHC and then does not need to attend for some reason, or is absent from school, you need to 

inform OSHC staff before 1.00pm or you may be charged. This allows us time to offer bookings to other families and adjust 

our staffing. You can either call or send a TXT to 0437 659 137. Thank you. 

Lisa Cooper 

OSHC Director - 0437 659 137 

 

Vacation Care – December/January School Holidays 

MONDAY 
13 DECEMBER 2021 

TUESDAY 
14 DECEMBER 2021 

WEDNESDAY 
15 DECEMBER 2021 

THURSDAY 
16 DECEMBER 2021 

FRIDAY 
17 DECEMBER 2021 

WET N 
WILD 

 
Moonta OSHC 

will join us 

Water fun day at 

school. 

Please bring: 

➢ Bathers 

➢ Towel 

➢ Sun smart 

clothing 

➢ Change of 

clothes 

➢ Water guns 

(optional) 

 

Grinchmas 

 

Grinch Face 
Painting 
 
Grinch Foot 
Painting 
 
Grinch Movie 
 
Grinch 
smoothies 

Adelaide 

Aquatic 

Centre  

**life vest a 
must for 

children who 
are not 

confident 
swimmers in 

water 
 
Depart 8:30am 
Arrival 5:30pm 
 
Extra Cost $12 

Christmas 

Cooking & 

Crafts 
 

-Gingerbread 

Men 

- Chocolate 

Balls 

-Reindeer 

biscuits 

 

Christmas Crafts 
 

-Reindeer food 
-salt dough 
ornaments 
-Painting 

Christmas 
Fun! 

 
Secret Santa 

 
Christmas Crafts 

 
CHRISTMAS 

LUNCH 
Roast Chicken & 

Vegies with Gravy 
 

Christmas Movie 
& Popcorn 
afternoon 

 
“Come dressed 
Christmassy” 

 
VACATION CARE SERVICE CLOSED 

18th DECEMBER 2021 – 9th JANUARY 2022 
 

 
 

https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwiksMXNjZneAhWLfn0KHb2DAq0QjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https://www.imdb.com/title/tt2709692/mediaviewer/rm623138048&psig=AOvVaw3H0cwK9oP-A-pOEShmf0T8&ust=1540265310515117
https://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwjYtLL0_8bWAhXBVZQKHaqRDRUQjRwIBw&url=https://www.youtube.com/watch?v%3DbS8riiTT-2U&psig=AFQjCNHWfauAwL7D3btpKOKIdaLQlkiNbA&ust=1506657751609077


Vacation Care – December/January School Holidays 

 

MONDAY 
10 JANUARY2022 

TUESDAY 
11 JANUARY 2022 

WEDNESDAY 
12 JANUARY 2022 

THURSDAY 
13 JANUARY 2022 

FRIDAY 
14 JANUARY 2022 

Welcome 

Back 

Party! 

 
Shared party 
afternoon tea 
Face painting 

      Party games 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
** Socks are a must 

 

Depart:8:30am 
Approx. arrival: 

5:30pm 
 

Extra Cost $ 20 

BLUEY DAY 

 
Wear bluey 

clothes/costumes 
or the colour 

blue! 
 
Play bluey games 
and make bluey 

crafts 

Children will team 
up with each team 
receiving a variety 
of ingredients. Each 
team will need to 
use these to come 
up with a dish. 

 
Bring along your 

electronics 

Water balloon 
games  

(bring a towel) 
 

Chocolate game 

MONDAY 
17 JANUARY, 2022 

TUESDAY 
18 JANUARY, 2022 

WEDNESDAY 
19 JANUARY, 2022 

THURSDAY 
20 JANUARY, 2022 

FRIDAY 
21 JANUARY, 2022 

 
Come dressed up 

in your favourite 

costume 

(superhero, 

princess, movie 

character, AFL 

player etc.) 

WET N 
WILD 

at OSHC 
Please bring: 

➢ Bathers 

➢ Towel 

➢ Sun smart 

clothing 

➢ Change of 

clothes 

➢ Water Guns 

(optional) 

 

Compete in fast 
fun Minute make 

time crafts 
 

Get crafty with 
paper, beads, pop 
sticks and more! 

Fire Heart 
At Kadina 

Cinema 

 

Departing 
9:30am 

Approx. Arrival 

1pm 
 

Extra Cost $10 

Sandcastles 
Shell collecting 
Exploring 
paddling feet in 
water 

 
Depart 8:30am 

Arrive back 12pm 

MONDAY 
24 JANUARY, 2022 

TUESDAY 
25 JANUARY, 2022 

WEDNESDAY 
26 JANUARY, 2022 

THURSDAY 
27 JANUARY, 2022 

FRIDAY 
28 JANUARY, 2022 

 
Please bring sun 
smart bathers, 

towel and change 

of sun smart 
clothes. 

 

Join in hours of 

inflatable 

waterslide fun! 

 

Extra Cost $12 
 

Australia Day 

Celebrations 

Sausage sizzle 

lunch 

Play cricket 

Zinc sunscreen fun  

Make Lamingtons 

Australian themed 

crafts  

 
 

Australia 
Day 

Public 
Holiday 

 

Crafts, 
activities and 

Games 
 

 

  
 

Depart: 1pm 
Approx. Arrival: 

4pm 

https://www.vectoropenstock.com/vectors/preview/312/balloons
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-sa/3.0/


 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Community News 

The services and events contained in Community News are in no way connected with the school and are included in this newsletter for your 
information only.  Parents and caregivers need to make their own enquiries and assessments about the suitability of these events and services 
for their needs and those of their children. Notices will be placed if time and space permits. 

 

 

 

 

       HAPPY BIRTHDAY     

 

Haliah – Year 2  1st December 

Ashton – Year 5/6 8th December 

Tyler – Year 2/3  9th December 

Tyler – R/1 McCann 11th December 

Lachlan – Year 2  12th December 

Alley – Year 4/5  13th December 

Payton – Year 2  13th December 

Charlie- R/1 McCann 13th December 

Scarlett – Year 6/7 14th December 

Mileah – Year 4/5 15th December 

Harvie – Year 4/5  17th December 

Connor – Year 2/3 18th December 

Mia – R/1 Combe  19th December 

Edie – Year 2/3  20th December 

Mrs Morphett  23rd December 

Benji – R/1 Combe 28th December 

Peyton – Year 4/5 30th December 

 

 

  

 

 
  

  

 

 

 

     NEWSLETTER INSERTS/ 

                          ATTACHMENTS 

 

 

 

 

 

1. Nil 

 

If you have not received any of the above hand-outs, 
please write a note in your child’s diary for a copy to be 
sent home. 

 

 

 



Community News 
 

COPPER COAST LEISURE CENTRE – SCHOOL HOLIDAY TIMETABLE 
MONDAY 13/12 TUESDAY 14/12 WEDNESDAY 15/12 THURSDAY 16/12 FRIDAY 17/12 

KINDERFUN CHRISTMAS PARTY! 
10-11AM 
Ages 0-5 
DRESS “CHRISTMASSY”! 
LISTEN AND DANCE TO 
CHRISTMAS MUSIC!  
 
11.30am-12.30pm 
Indoor Nerf Gun War- 
Bring your own  
Nerf gun and foam bullets. we 
will have the stadium set up with 
obstacles.  
Some Safety goggles provided, 
please BYO if have them. 
Ages 6-12 
Parents must stay on premises or 
participate with children. 
 

10.30-11.30 Swim 
and Play UNDER 5’S 
$6.50 per session. 
 
11.30-12.30 Swim 
and Play  
All ages $6.50 per 
session 

 
 

 
 

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages. $6.50 per 
session.  

 
 
 
 

 

MONDAY 3/1 TUESDAY 4/1 WEDNESDAY 5/1 THURSDAY 6/1 FRIDAY 7/1 

 10.30-11.30 Swim 
and Play UNDER 
5’S. $6.50 per 
session. 
 
11.30-12.30 Swim 
and Play All ages. 
$6.50 per session. 

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages 
 $6.50 per session. 
 

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages 
$6.50 per session 

 

MONDAY 10/1 TUESDAY 11/1 WEDNESDAY 12/1 THURSDAY 13/1 FRIDAY 14/1 

 10.30-11.30 Swim 
and Play UNDER 
5’S. $6.50 per 
session. 
 
11.30-12.30 Swim 
and Play All ages. 
$6.50 per session. 
  

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages 
 $6.50 per session. 
 

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages 
$6.50 per session 
 
 

 

MONDAY 17/1 TUESDAY 18/1 WEDNESDAY 19/1 THURSDAY 20/1 FRIDAY 21/1 

 10.30-11.30 Swim 
and Play UNDER 
5’S. $6.50 per 
session. 
 
11.30-12.30 Swim 
and Play All ages. 
$6.50 per session. 
  

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages 
 $6.50 per session. 
 

12.00pm-1.00pm 
Swim and Play All 
ages 
$6.50 per session 
 
 

 

 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL FOR ALL PROGRAMS- PLEASE CALL 88213106 TO BOOK- PLACES ARE LIMITED! 

$6.50 cost for all sessions, except court sports morning ($2) and swim school information session (free) 

*SWIM AND PLAY- UNDER 5’S MUST HAVE A PARENT IN THE WATER WITHIN ARM’S REACH AT ALL TIMES. 

OVER 5’S MUST HAVE A PARENT IN THE WATER AT ALL TIMES UNLESS THE CHILD CAN SWIM INDEPENTENTLY 

WITHOUT A FLOTATION AID. 



Community News 
 

 

 

 

 


